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Obama Labor Department Overreach Set to Kill Jobs in Nevada
 
(Washington, DC) – U.S. Senator Dean Heller issued the following statement after the United States Department of Labor issued a new rule late last night increasing the annual salary threshold determining who qualifies for overtime pay when an employee works more than 40 hours a week: 

“It’s no secret the new regulation will lead to many current employees’ hours and benefits being reduced in Nevada. As this Administration continues trying to unilaterally impose its will on America’s job creators, it is evident the White House has zero regard for the impact such directives have on Nevada’s businesses and families. That’s why I asked the Administration to reconsider issuing this rule, and I’m supporting key legislation, the Protecting Workplace Advancement and Opportunity Act, to combat this rule. I will continue to fight the rule from being implemented,” said Senator Dean Heller.  

BACKGROUND:

Senator Heller has worked tirelessly against having the Administration dictate this rule. In February he wrote to Department of Labor Secretary Tom Perez about this rule and its negative impacts on the state of Nevada. In March, he followed up with another letter highlighting concern over the new policy change. In the Senate, Heller expressed concerns with his Senate colleagues by writing to Senate Appropriations Subcommittee on Labor, Health and Human Services, Education and related Agencies Chairman Roy Blunt and Ranking Member Patty Murray. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Senator Heller is also a cosponsor of S. 2707, the Protecting Workplace Advancement and Opportunity Act, legislation that would cancel the proposed DOL regulation to increase the salary threshold for workers eligible to receive overtime pay and require impact studies for future proposals of related rules. 
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